ERRATUM

On page 3 of the Annex to our consultation response we estimated that, if the Home Office were correct to assume that unconvicted persons were as risky as other people with DNA profiles stored on the database, about 130 DNA detections a year might be lost. However, we failed to account for the fact that, under the Home Office’s assumptions, these people will continue to offend for a period of 15 years, with the same hazard rate as convicted persons (Consultation Document, Figure 1, Annex D: Research Base for Retention).  If this were true, and this hazard rate were applicable to crimes involving DNA, our estimate would need to be revised upwards to from 130 to about 420 ‘lost’ detections as a result of removing the unconvicted persons added to the NDNAD in a single year.
This error does not affect the overall conclusions made in the Annex, nor does it imply that we accept the assumption that unconvicted persons are as ‘risky’ as offenders.
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